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Draft Minutes 

WestConnex M4-M8 Link Tunnels AQCCC Meeting #15 

Date 18/06/2024 

Time 6.30pm – 7pm 

Venue WestConnex Motorway Control Centre, Burrows Road, St Peters  
(Members attending via videoconference) 

Chair Ross Hornsey  Chair and Director Ethos Urban 

Participants Peter Bridge 
Alistair Wardrope  

Community representative 
Community representative 

Haberfield 
St Peters 

Kendall Banfield  Senior Transport Planner Inner West Council 

Matthew Callander  
Verity Turner  
Kris Hincks  
 
Genevieve Neich  
Ralf Schramm 

Fire Life Safety and Integration 
Environment and Planning Director 
OEMP Specialist 
Senior Communications and 
Engagement Advisor 
Commissioning and Integration Director 

WestConnex 
WestConnex 
WestConnex 
 
WestConnex 
WestConnex 

Dr Ian Longley  Independent Air Quality Specialist NIWA NZ 

Christine Hodgkiss  
 
 
Susannah Moberly  
 

Director, Environment and 
Sustainability, Eastern Harbour and 
Central River 
Director Precinct Delivery Inner West, 
Eastern Sydney Project Office 

TfNSW 
 
 
TfNSW 
 

 Aleksandra Young  Unit Head Regulatory Operations 
Metropolitan 

EPA (Observer) 

 Rob Sherry  
 

Team Leader Compliance  DPHI (Observer) 

Apologies Brian Smyth King 
Steve O’Brien  
Scott Hodder  
 

Community representative  
Community representative 
Program Director Major Projects NSW 

Haberfield 
St Peters 
WestConnex 
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Agenda Items Action 

1.0 Welcome, introduction to the new Chair, declarations of interest, actions from previous meeting 

 The Chair:  

• Opened the meeting with an acknowledgement of country and gave 
a brief outline of his background before inviting community 
members to introduce themselves. 

• Invited any declarations of interest from participants – none were 
offered. 

• Noted that minutes from the previous meeting were distributed 
inter-session and, with no comments received, had been accepted. 

• Noted that there were no outstanding actions carried over from the 
previous meeting for consideration. 
 

None 

3.0 Air quality items raised by community members 

 The Chair: 

• Noted and confirmed there were no air quality related items raised 
by community members for discussion. 

 

None 

4.0 Updates from the project team 

 The Chair invited the WestConnex team to provide the meeting with an: 

• Overview of air quality complaints since last meeting 

• Update on air quality monitoring stations. 

• Update on M4-M8 Link. 
 

The WestConnex team provided a presentation, advising: 

• There had been no air quality complaints since the last AQCCC 
meeting. 

• There had been no air quality exceedances recorded since the last 
AQCCC meeting. Ambient air quality data for each of the four 
monitoring stations was presented showing that: 

o All air quality results were well below the allowable limits 
established by the project’s air quality monitoring regime; 

o There had been no impact to air quality in the period after 
axial fans were shutdown in Parramatta Road Ventilation 
Facility (PRVF) and Campbell Road Ventilation Facility 
(CRVF).  

• A replacement axial fan had now been installed in CRVF and a 
recommissioning process was underway with a full suite of fans 
expected to be back online over the coming months. Testing is 
underway on all other fans and variable speed drives to ensure any 
other potential faults are identified and rectified. 

 
Community representatives noted there had been no issues raised by the 
community since the last meeting. 

None. 
 

5.0 Other business 

 The Chair invited the WestConnex team to table proposed future meeting 
dates for the benefit of committee members, with no objections received: 

• Meeting 16: 10 September 2024 

• Meeting 17: 19 November 2024 
 

The Chair to confirm 
proposed meeting dates 
when issuing draft Minutes 
to committee members. 
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Agenda Items Action 

It was noted that Dr Ian Longley will present a detailed independent 
analysis of 12 or more months of operational air quality data at the next 
meeting on 10 September and members are encouraged to attend in person 
if possible. 
 
The Chair offered the opportunity to raise any other business related to air 
quality and, receiving none, thanked participants for their contributions and 
closed the meeting. 
 

 
 
 

 


